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February 17, 2022 

 

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO RESPOND  

(Due by February 22, 2022) 

 

 

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Avista Corporation d/b/a 

Avista Utilities 

Dockets UE-220053 and UG-220054 (Consolidated) 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On January 21, 2022, Avista Corporation d/b/a Avista Utilities (Avista or Company) filed 

with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) revisions in 

Docket UE-220053 to its currently effective electric service tariff, Tariff WN U-28, and in 

Docket UG-220054 to its natural gas service tariff, Tariff WN U-29. 

 

On January 27, 2022, the Commission issued Order 01, which consolidated the dockets and 

suspended the tariff revisions. 

 

On February 3, 2022, the Commission issued a Notice of Virtual Prehearing Conference and 

Notice of Second Virtual Prehearing Conference (Notice). The Notice indicated that the 

Commission would hold the initial prehearing conference in these consolidated matters on 

shortened notice on February 14, 2022, and that any party seeking intervention should file its 

petition by February 8, 2022. 

 

On February 14, 2022, the Commission held a virtual prehearing conference before 

Administrative Law Judge Andrew O’Connell. 

 

On February 16, 2022, Walmart Inc. (Walmart) filed both a Petition to Intervene and a Late 

Filed Petition for Leave to Intervene (Petitions). 
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Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 

Consistent with WAC 480-07-355, parties may file a written response to the Petitions. The 

Commission establishes by this Notice that parties must file any response by February 22, 

2022. 

 

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That any party intending to respond to 

Walmart’s Petitions must file a written response by 5 p.m. on Tuesday, February 22, 

2022. 

 

/s/  

ANDREW J. O’CONNELL 

Administrative Law Judge 


